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WELCOME  to another bumper edition of the Wells Railway Fraternity newsletter, containing a 

selection of interesting and unusual articles. Thank you to all contributors, particularly Andrew 

Tucker for the meeting reports. 

 

Our on-line meetings using Zoom are proving very popular, and this would appear to be a suitable 

way of continuing for the time being. This may necessitate changes to our planned programme 

which is shown below. We are also setting up a Face Book page, and David Mace explains this 

elsewhere in the newsletter. 

 

2020 - 2021 PROGRAMME  
 

All events are subject to alteration and may take place on-line. More information will be issued 

nearer the time. 

 

2020 

8 December  A.G.M. - followed by - Quiz, set by last year's winner, Andrew Ball. 

   This will take place on-line ï details will be emailed in due course. 

2021 

12 January  Developments at Midsomer Norton  Roy Kethro & Matt Cornborough 

   followed by Big Coal            Robin Harding 

9 February  Freightliner               Peter Graham 

9 March  The Railway Navvy and The Crimea Railway           Chris & Judy Rouse 

13 April  The Railways of Portland 1865 - 1965           Brian Jackson 

11 May  To Scotland for Steam ï Part 2             Brian Arman 

 

 

NEWS FROM OTHER GROUPS 
 

This time we feature the Somerset & Dorset Railway Trust: 

 

'The Somerset and Dorset Railway Trust (S&DRT), Mid Hants Railway Preservation Society 
(MHRPS) and the Mid Hants Railway Ltd (MHR) are pleased to announce that they are in 
detailed discussions regarding the relocation of rolling stock and artefacts belonging to the 
S&DRT from Washford on the West Somerset Railway to the Watercress Line in Hampshire. 
 
The Watercress Line is, and the S&DJR was, a steeply graded, single track main line both of which 
had operational links to the London and South Western Railway.  As a result, an S&DRT presence 
at the Watercress Line would be appropriate to the history of both the S&D and the original Mid-
Hants Railway. 
 
The S&DRT, MHRPS and MHR Ltd are discussing arrangements for each element of the move, 
with an objective, if agreed by all parties, to complete the transportation of rolling stock and 
artefacts by the end of February 2021.' 
 

The S&DRTôs Class 7F  2-8-0 locomotive No.53808 has already been transferred to the Mid Hants 

and has been operating alongside another loco which has worked over the S&D, Standard Class 4  

2-6-0  No.76017. 

 

Negotiations are ongoing regarding the Trustôs future presence at Washford. 
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THE MIDLA ND & SOUTH WESTERN JUNCTION  RAILWAY  
 

      with Steph Gillett  
 

Our first meeting of the new season was held at the Town Hall on 8 September.  Covid-19 

precautions were in place with masks to be worn on entering the building and social distancing 

measures including 2 metre spacing between the chairs in the main hall.  Our chairman, Colin Price, 

checked in members as they arrived and the final total in the attendance book was twenty four.  

 

In his welcome Colin mentioned two members who have sadly passed away since our last meeting 

in March.  John Barlow had informed us that John Relton died in April and in a recent email Brenda 

Ledbetter told us that she had lost her husband Stephen early in August.  Colin went on to tell 

members that Brian Arman suffered a heart attack in mid-August and has recently had open heart 

surgery and remains in the ICU.  John Uncles, our secretary, has sent best wishes to Brian from the 

Fraternity. 

 

Colin then introduced our speaker, Steph Gillett, who would be talking about the Midland & South 

Western Junction Railway.  With the aid of a map of the line Steph told us that the M&SWJR was 

intended to be a link between the Midlands and Southampton.  However, like other attempts to 

develop routes running north/south in central southern England it met with resistance both 

topographical and commercial.  Problems of course were only to be expected where the line ran 

through the GWRôs heartland at Swindon and in the end a through route could only be established 

by using running rights over other railways. 

 

Steph continued with his presentation using more maps and photographs to detail the history of the 

M&SWJR and the development of other lines in the area.  The Berks and Hants Extension Railway 

from Hungerford to Devizes opened in 1862 and a branch to Marlborough was opened in 1864 

(originally broad gauge but ónarrowedô in 1874).  Looking at the Swindon area Steph explained the 

various problems that beset the Swindon, Marlborough & Andover Railway ï many of these being 

to do with lack of money.  Swindon Town to Marlborough opened in 1881 but at this stage there 

were no links to other lines and goods traffic was limited.  In the south the LSWR had opened the 

Andover to Redbridge line in 1865.  The southern section of the SM&AR was ready in 1882 but it 

was not until improvements had been made by the GWR to their junction station at Savernake in 

1883 that the line from Swindon to Andover opened. 

 

With echoes of the situation on the Somerset and Dorset the directors promoted the Swindon & 

Cheltenham Extension Railway to tap in to traffic to and from the Midlands.  The line to 

Cheltenham (Midland) station was via a junction at Andoversford with running powers over the 

Banbury and Cheltenham Railway (which had opened in 1881).  Steph warned about the possible 

confusion over these place names ï Andover is in Hampshire whilst Andoversford lies in 

Gloucestershire.  Objections by the GWR were a regular feature of the various proposals with this 

company causing delays and extracting maximum charges for running rights, etc.  By 1884 the 

S&CER and the SM&AR were running as one railway although the M&SWJR services were not 

able to reach Cheltenham until 1891.  With through traffic now possible coal from South Wales 

could reach towns along the line and beer from Burton on Trent taken to Southampton for export.  

Northbound traffic included seasonal fruit and vegetables from the Channel Islands and Europe.  On 

the passenger trains by 1894 there were through coaches variously from Bradford, Leeds, Derby, 

Liverpool, Manchester and Birmingham 
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THE MIDLAN D & SOUTH WESTERN JUNCTION R LY - continued 
 

There was an urgent need for more locomotives.  Three 0-6-0 tank locos had been purchased from 

Dübs & Co in 1881 and an articulated 0-4-4 tank came from Robert Fairlie the same year.  Three 

more 2-4-0 tank locos were ordered from Beyer Peacock in 1884 but only one was delivered due to 

insufficient funds.  Problems with lack of funds and increasing debts persisted.  Beyer Peacock and 

Metropolitan Carriage & Wagon were pressing for payment for locos and rolling stock and a 

receiver was appointed in 1884.  In 1892 Sam Fay of the LSWR was seconded to the M&SWJR to 

take on the role of company secretary and to implement improvements that he had suggested.  A 

new fast passenger service was started between Cheltenham and Southampton on weekdays and 

trains also ran to meet ocean liners at Southampton Docks. In 1893 one of the directors paid for an 

inside cylinder 4-4-0 tender engine from Dübs.  Sam Fay replaced the receiver in 1893 and obtained 

approval to set up a rolling stock fund.  Some of this fund was used to pay for building a locomotive 

repair shop at Cirencester and gradual replacement of some of the older smaller engines followed.   

 

Continuing delays to M&SWJR trains on the single line from Marlborough to Savernake led to the 

nominally independent Marlborough and Grafton Railway being promoted.  This line was 

completed in 1898 and was entirely separate from the original branch which was now part of the 

GWR.  Sam Fay left the company and returned to the LSWR in 1899.   

 

Doubling the line was started in 1899 although this was never completed throughout.  The War 

Office had a siding at Ludgershall for materials being used for the construction of the barracks at 

Tidworth.  The subsequent branch to Tidworth was worked by the M&SWJR.  In the years before 

the First World War passenger services were improved and accelerated.  At the start of hostilities in 

1914 there was a dramatic increase in military traffic and passing loops and sidings had to be 

lengthened.  By 1918 the railway was in a run-down state and the recovery was only possible with 

support from the Midland Railway.   

 

However, Steph went on to explain that at the grouping in 1923 it was the GWR not the LMS who 

took over the M&SWJR including 29 locomotives, 134 carriages, 260 goods and 119 service 

wagons.  At that time the M&SWJR had 60.7 route miles, worked the 2.4 mile Tidworth branch and 

had 37.3 miles of running powers over the LSWR, GWR and MR.  GWR locos and carriages were 

increasingly used and the engine shed and works at Cirencester closed in 1924/5.  As well as 

receiving new numbers and livery many ex-M&SWJR locos had replacement boilers and Swindon 

fittings during works visits.  From 1930 there was bridge strengthening to allow use of heavier 

GWR locos and the remaining M&SWJR locos were withdrawn or transferred elsewhere.  Traffic 

on the railway increased as another major military conflict approached with frequent trains on the 

Tidworth branch.  Through passenger services stopped on the outbreak of war in 1939.  Wartime 

traffic was intense on this strategic north/south route and sidings and loops were again extended.  

By 1945 the railway was once more in a run-down state and faced increasing competition from road 

transport.   

 

Upon nationalisation of the railways in 1948 the former M&SWJR became part of the Western 

Region of BR but two years later management was split between the Western and Southern 

Regions.  There was a general running down of services during the 1950s with all but one through 

train withdrawn and local trains cut.  Reduction in freight trains left only local services south of 

Cirencester.   
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THE MIDLAND & SOUTH W ESTERN JUNCTION RLY - continued 
 

In 1961 BR announced the withdrawal of all passenger services due to financial losses.  Various 

sections of the line remained open for goods a little longer with the Swindon station site being used 

as a railhead for roadstone during construction of the M4 motorway.  Andover to Ludgershall 

remains in use for mili tary traffic. 

 

After the (short) mid-evening break Steph told us a little of his lifelong interest in railways 

including the period when he lived and worked in Swindon.  During that time he was involved in 

the embryonic Swindon and Cricklade Railway.  This volunteer-run organisation took over the 

former M&SWJR station at Blunsdon in 1970 and by 1984 were running steam hauled trains over 

half a mile of reinstated track.  The railway is now 4½ miles long and aims to extend a further mile 

to reach the outskirts of Cricklade.  Steph also had for sale copies of his book The Midland & South 

Western Junction Railway Through Time together with his other books on the S&D and M&GN. 

 

In his Vote of Thanks Andrew Tucker mentioned that Steph had given a talk to the Fraternity before.  

In September 1993 the title of the presentation was óEighty Miles without a Banker or Pilot ï a walk 

from Bath to Bournemouth along the S&D trackbedô. 

 

 

MEMORIES OF THE S&D WELLS BRANCH  
 

Chris Challis has forwarded these recollections by Patrick Hopton: 

 

Way back in World War Two, I was living with my mother and sisters in Wells, while my father was 

working in Exeter. Whenever his duties permitted he would visit us for the weekend, returning to 

Exeter on the Monday. During school holiday times I was permitted to accompany him on the first 

leg of his return journey. This was by the 10.10am train from Wells Priory Road to Glastonbury. 

There my father would disembark, cross the platform and board a train that had just arrived from 

Burnham en route to Evercreech Junction, while I would remain on board for my journey back to 

Wells.  

Whether they were scheduled to do so or not, I am unsure, but almost invariably those two trains 

would steam off on their journeys at precisely the same time. As their tracks ran parallel to each 

other, separated by just a few feet, for the first mile or so out of Glastonbury, this would develop 

into a race. 

My father and I would stand at our respective open windows waving to each other. Often my train 

would edge ahead, then his would do so. My father always won in the end, though, because my 

train had to slow to veer away northwards towards Wells, while his could steam directly ahead to 

disappear under Tin Bridge (the site of the present-day roundabout) out of my vision and onwards 

towards Evercreech Junction.  

To this day I am convinced the respective engine drivers set up this daily race deliberately, as a bit 

of fun. 

The guard on my train to and from Glastonbury was Bob Fry, father of WRF founder member and 

long-time secretary Paul Fry. Bob and my mother were S&D colleagues at Wells Priory Road 

station.  

Should any readers wonder why my father chose a route to Exeter involving three changes 

(Glastonbury, Evercreech Junction and Templecombe) rather than the GWR route which involved a 

single change (at Yatton) it was because he worked for the Southern Railway (affiliated to the S&D) 

and could travel for free over their rails. 
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THE GLOUCESTERSHIRE WARWI CKSHIRE STEAM RAILWAY  
 

          with Peter Jennings 
 

Following the Governmentôs introduction of the óRule of Sixô and other restrictions, our October 

meeting had to be held online.  Unfortunately, our booked speaker, Hugh Davies, was unable to 

attend and Peter Jennings kindly agreed to give a presentation on the Gloucestershire Warwickshire 

Steam Railway.  The GWSR were also facilitating the virtual meeting by allowing use of their 

Zoom account. Members started to join the meeting from 7.15pm and by 7.35pm there were 

eighteen of us (one or two more joined later).  Colin Price was away so Andrew Tucker introduced 

Peter Jennings and also Philip Moore who is the GWSRôs Lead Presenter and was acting as host on 

Zoom.  Peter had given a presentation on the Great Western Steam Railmotor at our March 2015 

meeting.  At that time he was a driver at the GWS Didcot.  He is now a member of the Steam 

Department at the GWSR. 

 

Peter explained with the aid of maps how the line formed part of the route from Birmingham south 

to Stratford on Avon and on through Honeybourne to Cheltenham.  It was built by the GWR with 

work starting in 1903 and finishing in 1906.  The present day preserved railway runs from 

Cheltenham Racecourse station north to a new terminus station at Broadway.  Peter showed us a 

number of views of the line in GWR and BR days including a shot of a GWR steam railmotor and 

other rather more recent views of Castles and Britannias on through express workings including the 

óCornishmanô.  There were also photographs of the line under construction including one of 

Stanway viaduct where several arches had collapsed while it was being built.  Peter told us that 

during the preservation era various problems were revealed which it seemed were due to shoddy 

builders or the GWR wishing to economise.  Taken over by BR at the time of nationalisation, 

services were wound down in the 1960s with local passenger trains finishing in 1962 and freight 

and through passenger workings ending within a few years.  The line was a diversional route until 

final closure in 1976 following damage caused by a freight train derailment. 

 

A number of óthen and nowô photos were used by Peter to show the state of the line when 

preservationists took over and the extent of the work that they had to undertake.  All of the platform 

faces had been removed after passenger services ceased although some station buildings and other 

structures were left.  Major structures such as Laverton viaduct and Greet tunnel remained but 

would need repairs.  In 1981 the Society raised £70 000.00 to purchase the trackbed from 

Cheltenham to Broadway.  The original double-tracked line was relaid as single track and the 

stations restored.  New station buildings were needed at Winchcombe and Hayles Abbey Halt was 

recreated in its entirety.  The first trains were run by the GWSR in 1984.   

 

Further then and now photos showed locomotives in the condition that they left the scrapyard and 

fully restored after years of work.  Peter explained that the GWSR does not own any locos itself but 

hires them from the óresidentô fleet for running days.  In addition to steam there is a good selection 

of diesel locomotives, a multiple unit and a single car unit.  Carriages on the line are entirely ex-BR 

Mk.1s and they are restored to a high standard by dedicated volunteers.  Work on locos and stock is 

carried out in the extensive facilities at Toddington station.  The line has recently opened to 

Broadway where the complete station has had to be recreated in the style of the previous GWR 

structures. 
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GLOUCESTERSHIRE WARWICKSHIRE RLY - continued 
 

Part 1 of the presentation ended with a short question and answer session.  One question concerned 

future plans and Peter said that there were no proposals to extend the line further north.  The GWSR 

does not own the trackbed beyond Broadway and Honeybourne is thought to be a step too far for 

the volunteer line. 

 

After a fifteen minute break Peter talked about his close involvement with one of the locos on the 

line ï 35006 PENINSULAR AND ORIENTAL STEAM NAVIGATION.  The loco was one of the 

fi rst batch of the SRs Merchant Navy class completed at Eastleigh in 1941.  With their air-smoothed 

casing and innovative mechanical features the MNs were markedly different from other 

locomotives of the day.  Unfortunately some of the innovations were problematic for enginemen 

and maintenance staff and all of the thirty locos were rebuilt by BR in to a more conventional form 

in the 1950s.  35006 arrived at Toddington in ex-scrapyard condition in and restoration took thirty 

two years with the loco entering traffic on the GWSR in 2016. 

 

Peter said that having come from a firmly Great Western background at the Didcot Railway Centre 

he became fascinated by how different the Oliver Bulleid design for the Merchant Navy was ï 

albeit as rebuilt by BR.  After a short video of the crew at work on the footplate, we were then taken 

on a virtual tour of the inner workings of 35006.  A view inside the tender tank with its framing and 

baffles was followed by some shots on top of the boiler with the dome removed so that work could 

be carried out to the regulator valve.  Going down into the inspection pit to see the underside of the 

loco, Peter pointed out various features particularly with regard to lubrication.  He remarked that 

having the right amount of oil in the right place is much more important on the GWSR than it was 

shuttling up and down at Didcot.  Going inside the firebox we were able to see the thermic syphons 

which are an important feature in this very free steaming boiler.  He is also impressed by the water 

treatment system used on the line.  It is so effective that 35006 can have as many as forty steamings 

betweenô blow downsô are needed to clear the waterways.  Part 2 of the presentation concluded with 

one or two questions regarding the loco. 

 

In his Vote of Thanks Andrew Tucker recalled the Fraternityôs very enjoyable visit to the GWSR in 

2009.  Clearly a lot of work has been done since then on both the rolling stock and infrastructure. 

He expressed thanks to Peter for not only telling us something of the history of the line but also 

bringing us up to date with progress in the preservation era.  Our thanks were also extended to 

Philip for acting as our host.  Members then gave an online round of applause and the meeting 

closed at around 9.30pm. 

 

 

CALLING ALL EM GAUGE MODELLERS  
 

WRF member Malcolm Jones is a member of the EM Gauge society, who have received a request 

from Dr Nick Hall, Chair of ñSomerset Coalfield Life at Radstock Museumò. The museum has 

recently received the donation of an EM gauge layout depicting Lower Writhlington Colliery and 

the adjacent section of the Somerset & Dorset main line and sidings. The intention is to adapt the 

layout to give demonstrations of shunting wagons in and out of the colliery. To achieve this, some 

trackwork repairs and modification of controls will be necessary as well as conversion of a few 

locomotives from 00 gauge to EM. If anyone is interested in helping with this project, particularly 

with converting the locos, please contact Malcolm by email at malcolmjones@uwclub.net  
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THE GWILI RAILWAY              with Iain McCall  
 

Our second online óvirtual meetingô was held on 10 November.  The meeting was hosted by our 

Treasurer, Jim Allwood, using a Zoom account that he controls.  Colin Price introduced the speaker, 

Iain McCall.  Iain has been involved in the Gwili Railway for over thirty years , starting as a Junior 

Volunteer at the age of 15.  In that time he has held various posts and is currently the editor of the 

house magazine.  Iain is also the fundraising lead for the project to restore Taff Vale Railway no. 28 

which is now at the Gwili.   

 

Iain started his presentation by telling us that the Gwili was the first standard gauge preserved 

railway in Wales.  Other projects have laid claims to this title but Iain pointed out that although the 

groups may have been formed earlier they were not in a position to run any trains until sometime 

later.  A Light Railway Order was granted to the Gwili in 1978. 

 

Going back to look at the earlier history, Iain explained that the Carmarthen and Cardigan Railway 

opened the line from Carmarthen to Conwil (now Cynwyl) in 1860.  The line never actually reached 

Cardigan getting no further than Newcastle Emlyn.  Another company, the Manchester and Milford 

railway, made a junction with the CCR at Lampeter which was extended to Aberystwyth in 1872.  

These lines were originally laid to Brunelôs broad gauge (7ô-0ıò) but was converted to standard 

gauge (4ô-8½ò) by 1872.  In 1881 the whole line was taken over by the Great Western Railway.  

Between the wars in the twentieth century traffic declined and the GWR opened several new halts 

to attract passengers.  Post war the branches to Aberaeron and Newcastle Emlyn were closed and 

the through route from Carmarthen to Aberystwyth was severed by severe floods in December 

1964.  Official closure followed in February 1965.  Some freight continued to run at the Carmarthen 

end of the line until 1973. 

 

After the closure there was an ambitious plan to re-open the whole line but this came to nought.  

The Gwili Railway Preservation Company was formed in 1975 with the idea of reopening at least 8 

miles of the route at the southern end.  Track lifting was already well under way and only 1 mile of 

track was still in-situ with almost all buildings having been removed.   

 

Iain then took us through the reconstruction of the line using a series of óThen and Nowô photos.  

The company had bought 8 miles of the trackbed from Abergwili Junction northwards to 

Llanpumpsaint.  Bronwydd Arms (about 3 miles north of Camarthen) was established as the base 

for the Railway.  The station was re-built here in the GWR style using the signal box recovered 

from Llandybie and a station building from Ammanford.  The original 1 mile of track was gradually 

extended northwards.  From the first temporary terminus at Cwmdwyfran Mill the line continues on 

a rising gradient alongside the twisting and very scenic river Gwili up to Pennybont.   

 

In conjunction with the Railwayôs tenth anniversary in 1988 the new terminus at Llwyfan Cerrig 

was opened.  This station was formerly a quarrymenôs halt and has been recreated using the 

building recovered from Felin Fach. Later the line was taken on a further half mile to another new 

halt at Danycoed.  From here the restoration of the railway northwards is made more difficult by the 

number of bridges that need extensive refurbishment.  Eight of them are across the river Gwili and 

the ninth crosses a road just south of the site of Llanpumpsaint station. 
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THE GWILI RAILWAY - continued 
 

To the south of Bronwydd Arms progress has been made with track reaching the site of Abergwili 

Junction in 2016.  New platforms have now been built here as this will be the southern terminus of 

the Gwili Railway.  The Carmarthen East bypass constructed in the late 1990s follows the course of 

the former railway on into Carmarthen.  The local authority would like to see a Park & Ride scheme 

for the town but Iain thinks that this is unlikely to come to fruition.  There is a space alongside the 

bypass for the track but a major bridge would be needed across the Afon Tywi.  At the moment 

there are no facilities at Abergwili Junction but when they are established this will be the main point 

of arrival for visitors to the railway. 

 

Iain went on to describe locomotives and rolling stock that have come to the railway over the years, 

some of which subsequently moved on elsewhere.  Several other preservation groups are, or have 

been, based at the Gwili and their items of stock appeared on the line.  The Gwili is known for its 

collection of former industrial locos both steam and diesel.  The first very small Ruston diesels were 

replaced by a Yorkshire Engine Co shunter from a South Wales steelworks.  Other diesel shunters 

have come and gone or been hired in including a class 11 0-6-0 diesel electric and a class 14 0-6-0 

diesel hydraulic (particular useful for operating this line).  A one-off diesel gala in 2010 was very 

enjoyable but poorly supported.  Former BR class 03 diesel mechanical shunters are regular 

performers at the moment. 

 

In the early days small steam locos, usually 0-4-0 tanks,  retired from industry were usually to be 

seen operating but larger 0-6-0T were found to be more capable and the J94 WD type 0-6-0 saddle 

tanks are particular favourites.  Ex-GWR pannier tanks, small prairies and 14XX 0-4-2Ts have also 

been hired in which are of course more authentic for this line.  There was an attempt to have a larger 

locomotive based at the Gwili when 7820 Dinmore Manor was rescued from Woodhamôs scrapyard 

at Barry in 1979.  However, appeals for funding failed and it moved on.  Classmate 7829 Odney 

Manor appeared on the line when it was hired in.  Fundraising is currently in progress for 

completion of the restoration of Taff Vale Railway 0-6-2T no.28.  It is part of the National 

Collection and was first returned to working order in the 1970s.  After cosmetic restoration the loco 

is currently on static display at the Gwili. 

 

The first carriage was a diesel multiple unit driving trailer brought over from East Anglia.  It was 

used for passenger services in conjunction with one of the small diesels.  Because of the lack of run-

round loops it was operated as push-pull with rather rudimentary looking communication between 

the two parts of the train.  The second carriage was a BR mk.1 which had spent its last days with the 

original owner touring the system as a mobile classroom for TOPS (Total Operations Processing 

System).  Various other mark one carriages are used for day to day running including a dining train.  

A former BR mk.3 sleeping car provides static accommodation for volunteers.  Another useful asset 

is an ex-BR class 117 3-car DMU.   

 

Rather more historical are the Victorian 4-wheel carriages that have been restored by the Gwili 

Vintage Carriage Group.  Two carriages, TVR nos. 220 and 216 are complete and running and it is 

hoped that the interiors can be finished over the winter.  As compartment coaches they will be 

useful if Covid-19 restrictions continue to be applied to trains running next year. The GVCG have 

another eight unrestored wooden carriage bodies to work on!   
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THE GWILI RAILWAY - continued 
 

Looking briefly at the engineersô fleet Iain told us about various cranes which have done some very 

useful work over the years.  The railway is currently in the process of acquiring an ex-BR Cowans 

Sheldon crane.  This is a very modern looking piece of equipment with a telescopic jib and a lifting 

capacity of 75 tons.  This will be capable of lifting the steel spans of the river bridges at the north 

end of the line.  There are also sufficient general freight wagons to run demonstration goods trains.  

This can be a useful source of revenue for pre-booked photographic specials.  Over the years the 

railway has also been used as a location for various film companies and this again provides income. 

 

Giving the vote of thanks Andrew Tucker said how impressed he was with the work being done by 

the volunteers at the Gwili Railway.  He was grateful to Iain McCall for stepping in when our 

original booked speaker declined to give a virtual presentation.  Iain will be returning in the Spring 

of 2022 to tell us more about the project to restore TVR no.28.  Our thanks were also extended to 

Jim Allwood for acting as our host on Zoom.  Members then gave an online round of applause and 

the meeting closed at 9.30pm. 

 

If Iain had been able to give his presentation to our meeting at the Town Hall in the usual way he 

would have appealed for help with projects at the Gwili Railway and handed out leaflets.  As this 

was not possible links to the various websites are given below: 

 
ÅJoin the Gwili Railway Preservation Society 
https://gwili-railway.co.uk/enthusiasts/gwili-railway-preservation-society/ 
ÅDonate to the Emergency Fund 
https://gwili-railway.co.uk/emergency-fund/ 
ÅSupport Taff Vale Railway No. 28 
http://www.taffvalerailway28.co.uk/Fundraising/ 
ÅDonate to the Loco Fund 
https://www.jumblebee.co.uk/gwilirailwaypreservationsociety 
ÅBuy Taff Vale Railway No. 28 merchandise 
https://www.redbubble.com/shop/ap/61373753 
ÅBuy The Gwili At 40 book 
https://mainline-maritime.myshopify.com/products/the-gwili-at-40 
 

 

 

WELLS MUSEUM  ï REMEMBRANCE DAY 
 

Dr Julia Wood, who is Archivist for Wells City Archives at Wells & Mendip Museum, informs us 

that they have launched an online exhibition to mark Remembrance Day.  

 

ñRemembering the sons and daughters of Wells who died in the Second World Warò 

 

To celebrate the 75th anniversary of the end of the Second World War, Wells & Mendip Museum 

and Wells City Archives have jointly produced an online exhibition about the 39 men and women of 

Wells who died during that war and who are named on the Wells War Memorial. 

 

This exhibition can be found at https://www.wellsmuseum.org.uk/wells-war-memorial-project. 

(Alternatively, search for óWells & Mendip Museumô, put your pointer over the 'RESEARCH' tab, 

and select óWells War Memorial Projectô.) 
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Wells Railway Fraternity Face Book Page Announcement 
 

            by David Mace 
 

As I would/could not attend the meetings until Coronavirus is under control and realising there was 

no contact at all with the Fraternity (apart from Newsletters) during lockdown I put forward to the 

Committee that we needed some other form of social contact.  I suggested Facebook as my wife 

manages a page for her gardening club and it was well used and generated much social activity.  

However, being very busy people, the Committee did not have time to set up and run a page so I 

volunteered. 

 

My wife gave me a lot of help in setting up the page and a proposal was put forward to the 

Committee which was accepted so Wells Railway Fraternity now has a Face Book Page. 

 

The page will be hosted and moderated by me, is private and only members will be allowed to join.  

I believe the wider world can see the page exists but cannot see any content.  You can post images, 

ask questions, start conversations etc. about railways, both real and model, and the Fraternity, on the 

page, which is positive and constructive.  Any negative and/or subjects that are not relevant to the 

group may be moderated by me. 

 

For users of Face Book I donôt need to say any more apart from you can join in the normal way and 

I will check membership with the Secretary prior to allowing anyone on the page. 

 

For those who do not have Face Book, and would like to join, there is some guidance below.  You 

can join in a totally private way but you will need to set up your page to do so.  This was all new to 

me prior to my suggestion to the Committee but I am now comfortable with what I can do on Face 

Book and what it does for me.  So here we go: 

 

 

¶ Search for Face Book and download the software in the normal way any other software is 

loaded. 

¶ HEALTH WARNING!  ï when you open Face Book for the first time it will bombard you 

with setting up your profile and the worst element suggest about a hundred people who are 

on Face Book who could be your friend.  Be warned it is scary!  Most simply have similar 

names but it managed to find people I had worked with a decade ago!  Now bear in mind 

this is not Face Book doing this it is simply information it has gleaned from the ether that is 

the internet. 

¶ Donôt try to join the WRF Page yet but go into the settings page and work your way down 

the setting list to set up how much you want Face Book to do for you.  If there are settings 

you donôt quite understand óGoogle itô as there is tons of advice out there about Face Book.  

Face Book will always err you towards making more of the software so it is better to Google 

for advice rather than use the Face Book help.  As I said previously you can be as private as 

you want with no friends interacting with you ï some people actually use Face Book as a 

private diary and that is how private you can be. 
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Fraternity Face Book Page - continued 
 

¶ You donôt have to fil l in any profile details.  I did put a picture of me and some Somerset 

landscape along the top as I didnôt like the Face Book suggestions and if you want to have a 

nice looking page you can put up whatever you like along the top ï some put their pet or a 

cartoon figure where your face is to reside to remain as private as they can. 

¶ At first I couldnôt get the friend suggestions to calm down but I found by clicking on the top 

right of the section (I think there is a 3 dot icon) you can click to shut it down.  However 

Face Book will never stop trying to find you friends so all you can do is hide what it comes 

up with. 

¶ Once you feel comfortable that Face Book is set up to how you want it search for Wells 

Railway Fraternity and open the page.  All you need to do then is click on the join button: 

o I will get a message you want to join ï I cannot see any other information about you. 

o I will check with the Treasurer that you are a current member 

o If the Treasurer says you are a member then I will accept you as a friend 

o You will get a message saying you have been accepted. 

 

Once you have joined Face Book there are loads of pages with railway and railway modelling 

subjects and if you click on ófollowô this just gives you a message if there is activity on the page and 

adds it to your favourites.  As a modeller I am now following several modelling groups, model 

retailers (who give offers to Face Book users) and model companies.  I loathed the idea of joining at 

first but I now really enjoy it and everything I do is private or within my control - so why not join 

in. 

 

 

 

 

 

PICTURES FOR SALE 
 

These three pictures belonged to Martin Fulford; who sadly passed away recently. Martinôs family 

have asked Chris Challis to sell the pictures on their behalf. Anyone interested in giving these 

pictures a new home please contact Chris on 01749 938362. 

 

 

 
Picture 1 by Eric Bottomley 

 
Picture 2 by Alan Ward 

 
Picture 3 by Paul Gribble 
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THE ONES THAT GOT AWAY  ï Part 2     ï by Andrew Tucker 
 

From time to time Fraternity members have suggested a speaker.  This is particularly useful if they 

themselves have attended a presentation by the person and can tell me more about the subject matter 

and delivery.  One example was back in the autumn of 2009 and the title of the talk was Swindonôs 

Other Railway (the MSWJR).  I duly invited the speaker, Mr N L to come to Wells and suggested 

March 2011 as a possible date.  He quickly responded saying that he could not make the journey on 

a weekday evening because of the length of time it would take him to get home.  I explained that 

our meetings are always on Tuesday evenings and offered to provide overnight accommodation but 

Mr N L could not be persuaded to come.  Fortunately, we have now covered this subject in a 

presentation by another speaker.  In September 2020 Steph Gillettôs talk was entitled The Midland 

and South Western Junction Railway. 

 

In 2011 the enthusiast magazines marked the 25th anniversary of the introduction of the Class 59s 

with articles outlining the history of these locomotives.  They were built in North America for use 

by Foster Yeoman (and later by other companies) in this country who were seeking powerful and 

reliable machines to haul their freight trains over the BR system.  One article mentioned that the 

five locos in the FY fleet were found to be more than they needed and 59 003Yeoman Highlander 

had been shipped to Germany in 1997.  The new owners being Heavy Haul Power International.  

Having not heard of HHPI I looked them up and was intrigued to find on their website that this 

European operation had an office address in Fore Street, Castle Cary.  This seemed to be a story 

worth following up and I asked if they would give a talk about their business to the Fraternity.  Mr 

R P replied saying that he could not help with a talk as the business was now based in Erfurt and 

that they were no longer in Castle Cary.  The sequel to this story is that in 2014 the loco returned to 

this country to become part of the GB Railfreight fleet.  It retains its Yeoman Highlander 

nameplates throughout. 

 

Some speakers have asked if they may bring along and display for sale copies of books they have 

had published, usually related to the topic covered by their talk.  We have always readily agreed to 

such requests and I for one have added quite a few titles to my library.  In 2012 I invited Mr G G to 

give a presentation based on his trilogy of books on the S&D and in particular the scenes he 

recorded with his camera following closure of the line.  He declined to give a talk but came along to 

do a book signing in conjunction with WRF member Andrew Linhamôs showing of  his film Local 

Railways of the 1960s. 

 

Another source of potential speakers is the listing of meeting details for other enthusiast groups in 

the Railway Magazine and similar periodicals.  One that caught my eye was titled Railway Poster 

Art.  I think that the artwork for railway posters from between the wars and in the early years of BR 

is very attractive and would make for a good presentation.  The speaker mentioned was Mr R F 

from a firm who have published a series of books on the subject covering all areas of the country.  

Having failed to make contact by email and telephone I double checked the details on the 

publisherôs website.  I then wrote a letter but this was returned by Royal Mail as undeliverable. 

With other potential speakers to pursue this one was put aside. 

 

Sometimes events conspire to the point that a booked speaker is no longer able to come.  A talk on 

Memories of the Last Wheeltapper by Mr A C, who started his career in railway maintenance in the 

1970s, sounded interesting.  I originally had this in mind for our October 2017 meeting.  This was 

subsequently changed to February 2018 so that it formed part of the special programme for the 

Fraternityôs fiftieth Anniversary Year.   
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THE ONES THAT GOT AWAY  - continued 
 

However, a spanner was then thrown in the works by another speaker Mr P G who was due to give 

a presentation on Crossrail at our May 2018 meeting finding that he was likely to be moving to a 

new job at that time and his availability would be uncertain.  This was ósolvedô by swapping things 

around so that Memories of the Last Wheeltapper would now be in May.  Some of you may now be 

wondering why you have no recollection of hearing about the Last Wheeltapper at a meeting in 

2018.  This is because it didnôt happen - Mr A C was sent on secondment to Canada!  That is not 

quite the end of this saga as Mr P Gôs contract with Crossrail was extended and he was able to give 

his talk on Crossrail at our February 2019 meeting. 

 

This brings us to 2020 and what a year it has been.  Before the gathering storm of the Coronavirus 

emergency we held our first three meetings as planned.  Even when we met on 10 March for the 

presentation on The Berliner ï British Military Train followed by The Royal Train for the second 

half we didnôt know very much about what was soon to engulf us.  However, by 17 March with 

events all over the country being cancelled due to the rapid spread of what was to be called the 

Covid-19 Pandemic, we had to call off our April  and May meetings together with other events.  At 

this point our Programme of Meetings for the coming 2020/21 season had been settled and with the 

summer break I was not too concerned about arrangements for later in the year.  Brian Arman, the 

regular speaker for our May meetings was re-booked for To Scotland for Steam ï Part 2 in May 

2021 and with no spare óslotsô in the upcoming programme Eric Bottomley, who would have been 

our April 2020 speaker, agreed to come in September 2021 to present Railways in Art.   

 

As the situation in this country improved during the summer and with the Town Hall re-opening in 

late July, arrangements were made for our booked speaker for September, Steph Gillett, to give his 

presentation on The Midland and South Western Junction Railway.  This went ahead on 8 

September with social distancing and other measures in place.  However, immediately afterwards 

the Government announced the óRule of Sixô.  The Town Hall managerôs interpretation of the rules 

meant that once again we could not hold our usual meetings so our thoughts turned to having the 

presentations online.  The speaker due to give a talk on Organising Special Trains in the 1960s had 

already told me that he would not be able to come due to a series of tragic circumstances.  Checking 

my list of possible speakers, I noted that after his presentation in March 2015 on the GWR Steam 

Railmotor Peter Jennings had offered to return at some point to tell us about the GWS 50 ton Steam 

Crane.  When I contacted Peter he explained that he had moved on from the Great Western Society 

at Didcot to the Gloucestershire Warwickshire Steam Railway.  He kindly offered to give a 

presentation on the GWSR covering the history of the line and the preservation era.  He also 

mentioned the possibility of holding a virtual meeting using Zoom.  This offer was accepted and 

Peter gave his talk to our ómeetingô on 13 October with the assistance from GWSR Lead Presenter 

Philip Moore who acted as host. 

 

Further changes will have to be made to our Programme of Meetings for the coming months due to 

speakersô health problems or the reluctance of some to embrace the óvirtual meetingô.  Members 

will be kept informed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter No.199                                    ~~~~~  14  ~~~~~                                                Nov 2020 



 

FORAYS INTO DEEPEST SOMERSET     by Roy Kethro 
 
Being part of the on-call team for breakdowns and derailments was definitely not for someone who relished a 

predictable 9 to 5 existence.  The phone could ring at any time of day or night presenting you with your next 

new challenge. 

 

Early 1980ôs and around 04.00 one winterôs morning I was woken by Control to say that we had a class 47 

loco with all wheels in the dirt at Witham.   It wasnôt a part of our patch that I was very familiar with, rarely 

venturing beyond Westbury where minor derailments on the diesel depot were not uncommon.  Part of the kit 

in the on-call van was a set of Ordnance Survey maps, so I asked the Controller to give me a six-figure map 

reference which would help me get to site.  I knew it was somewhere in the Frome area so I quickly dressed, 

threw a quick cup of tea down my neck while contacting the depot supervisor, telling him to call in the 

breakdown gang and get the breakdown vans formed up.  I then set off from home in Bristol down the A37 in 

my little Bedford HA van. 

 

Somewhere beyond Shepton Mallet I pulled over to have a look at the map.  Imagine my shock when I 

discovered that the map reference that I had been given was about 20 miles from the nearest railway line.  

There were no mobile phones in those days so I had no alternative but to plough on following my nose.  I did 

find Witham on the map and eventually managed to navigate myself to site through a pea-souper fog.  By 

now dawn was breaking. 

 

A quick assessment of the casualty established that it had run up from Merehead and derailed on the trap 

points protecting the up Westbury main line.  Recovery would be involve laying down packing, jacking one 

bogie at a time using the hydraulic gear then slewing sideways before dropping the wheels back on the rails.  

A fairly straightforward exercise, albeit a bit time consuming.  The complication was where to park the 

breakdown vans so as not to have to manually carry the heavy equipment too far, while allowing the main 

lines to remain open to traffic.  Conveniently, there was a loop off the down line directly opposite.  It did 

mean carrying kit across the two main lines but I arranged with the signalman to caution all trains past the 

site.  (In these days of health and safety, the job would probably be left until a full possession could be 

granted).     

 

While the gang were setting up, a representative from the Area Managerôs department turned up.  His focus 

was to get the railway back to normal working asap so his main question was how long recovery would take 

before the permanent way gang could come in and make good any track damage.  My limited experience 

with rerailing had already taught me to estimate how long the work would actually take in theory, then 

double it.  That usually worked out in the right ball-park and avoided criticism for being too optimistic. 

 

We did have a bit of a scare while carrying materials across the main line.  We looked up and saw a train 

approaching at what looked like line speed while one of the gang was crossing with a large lump of packing 

on his shoulder.  The train was on his blind side and he obviously hadnôt heard it or the driverôs quick toot on 

the horn.  We all started shouting at him and he swung round to see what all the commotion was about, just 

in time not to have had his head taken off by the large chunk of timber he was carrying.  Words were had 

with the signalman to come to a clearer understanding as to what was meant by cautioning, i.e. stop the train, 

explain to the driver that there were men working on the line and pass at walking speed expecting to be 

stopped by a hand signal. 

 

Once I was satisfied that work was progressing as planned, my job was to recce the nearest fish and chip 

shop to grab some hot food for the lads.  Nine cod lots, four with salt and vinegar, two with salt only, one 

with vinegar only and the rest with neither.  I expect weôve all seen that Dadôs Army episode. I was taught to 

always carry a tenner in my wallet to cover this.   
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FORAYS INTO DEEPEST SOMERSET - continued 
 

Once back on the rails and all the kit packed away, the derailed loco was taken back to our depot to be 

examined over a pit for damage, have the wheels and tyres gauged, a brake test carried out and the axles 

ultrasonically tested for cracks.  During the recovery process, it was important to look for any evidence 

which would point to the cause.  By a process of elimination, if it wasnôt a problem with the loco, track or 

signalling, then it had to be human error, either the driver or signalman.  Iôm not sure we came to any definite 

conclusions with this one.  Of course, the driver would be a key ówitnessô. 

 

Another visit to the bottom of the county at a more civilised hour was to examine a diesel multiple unit 

which had been involved in an altercation with a few cows on the line near Yeovil Pen Mill  and dumped in 

one of the sidings there.  It was an incident frequently referred to as a óbovine incursionô in Control office 

parlance.  A cow, bull, horse or flock of more than six sheep were classified as a ólarge animalô when it came 

to the level of examination required.  Cows could be a particular problem if they were full of digesting grass 

and this one was no exception.  One whole side of the leading car was plastered in a brown mess and 

definitely needing to be approached from up-wind.   It appeared that the leading bogie had taken the brunt of 

the impact, bending the cardan shaft between the gearbox and driven axle.  With the final drive isolated by 

turning a dog using a forked rod, only the wheels and axle would rotate.  Everything appeared to be intact so 

I declared it fit to be hauled back to depot for repairs and heavy cleaning, not necessarily in that order.    

 

There was a big job I missed out on during the heavy snow of 1981.  A DMU had hit a snowdrift near 

Sparkford and jack knifed into a field.  Fortunately, there were no serious injuries.  It was the final day of my 

on-call week and we were all geared up to go to site.  I opted to travel down with the breakdown train as I 

didnôt fancy my chances of getting through by road.  We were eventually stood down for 24 hours while the 

independent snowploughs went through to clear the drifts at various locations down the line.  A more 

experienced pair of hands took over next day and had the job done in a surprisingly quick time.  I wasnôt that 

sorry to have lost out on that one.  Not a great lover of snow! 

 

ROYAL MAIL AND TRADING STANDARDS WARNING  
 

Nothing to do with railways, but Chris Challis has asked that others are made aware of this scam. A reminder 

that we need to be aware. 
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RAIL S NO MORE        by Colin Price 
 

This extended lockdown has given me time to pursue my other hobby of cycling, although the call 

of the iron road is not far away and a good way to observe what is still recognisable. Many cycle 

tracks are former branch lines. The Colliers Way from Radstock to near Frome on the former North 

Somerset line, the Strawberry Line on the Cheddar Valley Branch from Cheddar to Yatton and the 

Two Tunnels along the former S&D main line from Radstock to Bath. This has also music playing 

half way along Combe Down Tunnel, no such luxury for the footplate crew on a hard working 

heavy freight travelling North. Luckily most of the bridges are still as the mason had built them 

over 150years ago.  

In Burnham-on-Sea there is a Buffer Stop marking the site of the Station. I can hear John 

Betjemanôs words ringing in my ear. Then along the Brue estuary to Highbridge Wharf or what is 

left. A good interpretation board helped me get my bearings. The silt has built up on the banks and 

one wonders how the ships ever got that far although there is a wreck embedded in the bank on 

what might have been one of the wharves.  

On returning home, a quick look at Mack Hawkinsô S&D Then and Now to see what was there and 

how it all fitted in. Maybe not so obvious is a short stretch of the Bridgwater Railway between 

Cossington and Bawdrip and between Shapwick and near Glastonbury passing Ashcott & Meare 

Station just visible amongst redevelopment. Then across Aqueduct Bridge and Crossing with the 

cast concrete gate post still  standing as with other crossings on the Branch. Even the pedestrian 

kissing gates either side of the crossing gate at Mill Lane Coxley can just be seen in the 

undergrowth, 70 years after they had seen the last train and to think that the Bulleid light pacific 

ñWellsò passed through in 1949 en route to its naming ceremony. 

 

 

 
 

 

Another surprise was this Thomas Hill loco, not on a Heritage line but sharing a field with old 

agricultural implements on a short piece of track on the edge of the A361 at West Pennard. I donôt 

recognise the livery. 
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W DERRIC K PAGET   ï   known as DICKIE    ï   age 100 on 5 November 2020 
 

Many WRF members will remember Dickie, as he attends Railwells every year. The last time he 

came with the 4mm P4 layout Flintfield S&D in the 1930s was in 2016, before that 2008.  Flintfield 

is on the list for Railwells 2021.  Chris Challis has provided the following information about 

Dickie. 

 

Dickie was born on 5 November 1920 in Leicester.  His father was a rep for Dunlop, selling rubber 

tyres and wheels to replace tractor wheels made of wood with a metal rim, similar to the wheels for 

carts, where the horse could pull more with the ómodernô rubber wheel.  Although there were not 

too many motor cars about, there were vans and lorries, some of which had steam engines, these all 

needed tyres as did bicycles. 

 

He won a place at Nottingham High School, where the nickname Dickie originated.  Arriving at the 

school the masters only used boysô surnames.  However, the schoolboys used Christian names and 

there was already one called Derek in the class; oh no was the groan, but a bright prefect noticed the 

difference in the spelling and said they would call him Dick, using the first and last three letters.  

This name was also adopted by his family. 

 

Having passed an entrance exam, he joined the Civil Service in London a few months before his 

19th birthday.  War was declared soon after and he found himself packing papers in boxes for an 

office move to an unknown destination.  That turned out to be Bath.  There in his spare time, he 

joined a theatre group as a stage hand.  It was there that he met his late wife Margaret, who was 

singing in the chorus.  He was in Bath for about a year before he joined the RAF.   

 

Dickie was a wireless mechanic in the RAF.  He was stationed in India and the first place he went to 

was Ambala in the Punjab, and from there he went to an airfield at Jodhpur.   It was a modern 

airfield because the Maharaja was keen on flying. His unit arrived too late to be billeted  at the 

airport hotel so they were billeted in the Maharajaôs tents, which were very swanky and made of 

two layers with silk like material as the inner fabric, embroidered with Fleur de Lys.  However, they 

did dine in the airport hotel, served by waiters fully dressed in elegant Indian costume. 

 

He was then moved to Karachi on the west coast of India, which was later to become the capital of 

the non- Hindu part of Pakistan.  Here they were billeted in horrible huts!  They became part of the 

US army, as all the US army personnel were regulars and they didnôt have signal staff, so they 

borrowed from the RAF.  They were completely under US command and were in the airfield in 

New Delhi which was a proper airfield mainly operated by the Americans. He was there for quite a 

while.  He was then posted to Madras (The Bay of Bengal) where he was to be part of an attack 

force to attack the Japanese if necessary.  

 

He was sent home for extra training that was not available in India.  The war ended while he was 

home and therefore there was no need for the training.  However, he remained on an airfield in 

Taunton, Somerset, which was American run up to D-Day. (not sure if it was American run until D-

day or if he was stationed there until D-day).  After that he had to go back to very standard English 

rations!  When he was on the airfield in Madras, India their main meal at midday was a choice of 

bully beef and salad or curry. Of course he chose curry, he said that the cooks in Madras knew how 

to make a really good curry.  Due of his love of curry his wife Margaret made curry for dinner quite 

frequently. 
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W DERRICK PAGET - continued 
 

They were released from the RAF in batches according to a formula and he was released in the 

middle of 1946.  It was during his time in India that a colleague lent him a copy of a railway 

modelling magazine and his interest was sparked.   

 

He married Margaret in December 1944 and they went on to have two daughters.  His younger girl 

had a clockwork train set and wanted an electric one.  This was duly given one Christmas.  He 

subsequently mounted the tracks on board, made a corner tunnel out of plaster-of-paris, and painted 

moss green.  Magnet coupling and uncoupling was added and so his interest was further fuelled.   

 

All the radios (valve I believe) in our youth were made by Dickie, including the housing.  His final 

one was a transistor radio, which he made for his older daughter in her teens, it was built in a 

beautiful hand-crafted wooden case.  Some of the local group might recall his speakers which stand 

about 4 feet high in his lounge; they were made by Dickie and perfectly veneered. 

 

In London he attended the LSE for his training to become an auditor, having started the Civil 

Service career in Exchequer and Audit.  Many years later he transferred to the Department of Health 

and Social Security as an administrator and attained the level of Assistant Secretary, dealing with 

Ministers, Barbara Castle being the one we recall of most.  He was heavily involved in the building 

of a Leeds Hospital, but I have no idea which one.   

 

He relates the tale of having to go on local audit by train to Germany after the war, but still in 

stressful times.  He was given the grade of Captain.  As he turned out to be the senior officer of the 

train it meant that he had to be dressed in full uniform to take a salute at the border crossing. A more 

senior officer then boarded the train and that relieved him from having to do that for the rest of the 

journey. 

 

Recollections are that some years later he was making his model railway engine from scratch.  His 

training as a radio mechanic meant he could do some VERY accurate filing.  I believe he only had a 

piece of track about a foot long. 

 

He was an active member of St Clement Players Amateur Dramatics Society.  He acted, did stage 

managing, lighting and directing ï not all at one time.  Recollections are that he frequently took the 

lead role in his younger days. 

 

Margaret his wife was very involved with NAFAS, the National Association of Flower Arrangers, in 

fact she did one of the flower arrangements in St Paulôs Cathedral for the ill-fated wedding of 

Prince Charles to Lady Diana Spencer.  Soon after his retirement a NAFAS treasurer for a big 

National show called Xanadu held in Brighton was taken ill.  Dickie was press-ganged, well 

perhaps persuaded to take on this role, which eased him into retirement.  

 

They moved to Wimborne in 1984 and he soon after joined the EM gauge society and joining with 

three others, Andy Webb, the late Geoff Greenwood and Ron Hersey, they formed the óGang of 

Fourô and the Flintcombe layout evolved. This Layout is still in existence and is invited to 

exhibitions. 
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W DERRICK PAGET - continued 
 

He used to write an amusing/cheeky/light hearted article from the East Dorset group for the EM 

gauge society magazine, which he loved doing.  People would complement him on it, saying it was 

the first article they would read.  Although his failing eyesight means he can no longer do any 

modelling or running of the layout, he still loves to go to the shows, whether as an exhibitor or 

spectator.  He says they are like going to an óOld Boys Reunion, which he thoroughly enjoysô. Also 

at the shows when exhibiting, he feels that he can give technical advice to interested viewers and 

history, even though he can no longer operate.   

 

During the planning and building of Flintcombe he travelled round the county looking for a suitable 

Pub sign and shrinking it  to scale (he would calculate the amount of reduction required and instruct 

the people in the copy shop what he wanted). He photographed chalk quarries to get the effect of 

vegetation overhang and taking photos of the strata effects through the cutting on the M3 etc. 

Dickie is very accurate in the way he models, his locos and stock are correct to the time period as 

are the working signals including correctly functioning drop flap signals 

 

He is a member of the Somerset & Dorset Trust  and the Lancashire & Yorkshire railway society. 

He has a great knowledge of both lines and if he can't remember exactly he knows where the book 

is to get the information. He is always saying his death certificate would say found drowned in a sea 

of papers and model railway magazines! 

 

He loves cooking and baking his own bread (no he does NOT use a breadmaker), kneading by hand.  

He loves his poetry and given any odd suggestion, he can quote odd comical verses of this and that, 

as I guess many of you will know.   His younger daughter reported that French neighbours thought 

that the British said Chin Chin, instead of cheers.  

He then in a very good Chinese accent would quote from the Geisha song: 

Chin Chin Chinaman 

Muchee muchee sad, 

Me afraid 

Allo trade 

Wellee wellee bad! 

No-ee joke 

Brokee broke 

Makee shuttee shop 

Chin chin chinaman 

Chop, chop chop! 

 

Or quote Lewis Carroll: 

ñWill you walk a little faster?ò said a whiting to a snail. 

ñThereôs a porpoise close behind us, and heôs treading on my tail.ò 

He can recite all of that poem! 

 

Or quotes lines from various poems  in The Shropshire Lad by AE Housman 

 

A fun ditty that he is always quoting from his RAF days: 

ñItôs a hell of a life without a wife 

And a thousand times worse if youôve got one!ò 
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W DERRICK PAGET - continued 
 

For many years he has been going to the BSO Wednesday concerts at the LightHouse Theatre in 

Poole.  Andy Webb who is the other Flintcombe surviving member from the 'Gang of Four' would 

normally visit Dickieôs on Thursday nights (until Covid 19) for railway modelling (gossip?)!  These 

two events meant no time for cooking ï aha but a good excuse for a pub lunch; Wednesdays to the 

White Hart and Thursdays to the Green Man. 

 

 

Information supplied by his daughters, Diana and Libby with additional input from Andy Webb and 

Peter Watson. 

E&OE 

 

 

 

 
 

Dickie with the card he received from the Queen. 
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SOUTHERN RAILWAY 700 CLASS ñBLACK MOTORò 
 

Further to his article in Newsletter 198, David Sedgman has been making good progress with his  

0 gauge kit-built loco which is ñnow largely completeò. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

AND  FINAL LY : 
 

Did you know that in 1899 a 13-year-old boy started his railway career at Bishopsbourne station on 

the Elham Valley line in Kent (a rather obscure route between Canterbury and Folkestone) as office 

boy and ticket clerk, earning half-a-crown a week. He was not very tall, so the signalman kindly 

made him a little stool to stand on to enable him to reach the ticket office hatch. His name was 

Eustace Missenden and he later rose to become General Manager of the Southern Railway and was 

subsequently knighted for his services. 
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